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Kicking Off the 241st Legislative Session 

 
 
 
With the New Year comes the new legislative 
session. I am back in Albany ready to get to 
work and continue advocating for the needs 
of the 25th Assembly District. From 
transportation to education to workplace 
rights, there is no issue too large or too small 
for us to tackle! 
 
 
 

 

Bringing Resources to You! 
 
 
Over 75 community members were able to 
speak directly with representatives of five city 
agencies right here in my district office. As 
always, if you have any concerns and require 
assistance, feel free to stop by my office 
Monday-Friday 10am-5pm. 
 

 



 

Stay in Touch! 
My district office is located at 159-16 Union Turnpike, Flushing, NY 11366 
and I can always be reached at RozicN@nyassembly.gov or 718-820-0241 

 

Celebrating Educational Excellence 
 
I am delighted to extend my congratulations to 
Emily Ramprashad of John Bowne High School 
on her selection as a nominee for the Career 
and Technical Education for the 2018 
Presidential Scholars Program! Queens 
students as talented and hardworking as Emily 
deserve recognition by New York State, and I 
thank Commissioner Elia and John Bowne High 
School for elevating and nurturing one of our 
best and brightest. 
 

 

Teaming Up with The New York Knicks 
 
In November, I partnered with the New York 
Junior Knicks to offer free basketball clinics at 
P.S. 120. More than 40 students were able to 
hone their skills with former Knicks forward 
John Wallace in the clinics. As we strive to 
increase learning opportunities for students 
across the community, diverse team-based 
extracurricular programs both inside and 
outside the classroom must become an 
integral investment.  

 
Fighting for Queens’ Aging Community  

 
Following recent news of funding cuts to nine 
Naturally Occurring Retirement Community (NORC) 
programs across the state, including two in Queens, I 
spoke out for our seniors. Thankfully, the New York 
State Department for the Aging has reversed the 
decision and will continue to fund our local NORC 
programs. I am committed to advocating for our 
seniors to ensure they have access to the services 
and resources that allow them to continue living in 
their communities. 
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